Grinshill Parish Council
Chairman:  Cllr. Mr. Adrian Burr

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 11th January, 2015

7pm, Village Hall, Grinshill.

Present:  
Cllr. Mr. Mike Roocroft (Vice Chairman in the chair)

Cllr. Mr. Tom Wycherley, Cllr Mr. James Handley, Cllr. Mr. Paul Jones, Cllr. Mrs Suzanne Smith and Cllr. Mr. Frank Aspinwall
Clerk:  Mr Graham Bould
RAF Shawbury: Cpl Neil Conaghan 
Members of the Public: None present 
66.01. Welcome and Public Session: 
In welcoming Cpl Neil Conaghan the Chairman indicated that in the future there would be an RAF agenda item. The Corporal highlighted that there had been a slow start to the year but that night flying would pick up soon. Some members highlighted that the load noise had returned the weekend which Neil agreed to look into, he also encouraged the Parish Council to raise any particular community projects they would like RAF trainees to be involved with.  There being no Parishioners present the Chairman closed the Public session and thanked Cpl Conaghan for his attendance.
16.02. To receive apologies for absence and the necessary approval:
Cllr. A Burr (work), Cllr. K Brazier (holiday) Shropshire Councillor Simon Jones (holiday). The apologies were approved.

16.03. To receive declarations of Interest from Members of the Council:
No declarations were made. The Clerk informed the Parish Council that Shropshire’s Solicitor had been in contact and indicated that a member or members of the public are likely to closely scrutinise the decisions which the Parish Council may or may not be proposing to take, particularly in the context of the development boundary. Particular reference had been made to the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council and their respective professions. The Clerk stressed that members needed to make sure their declarations are up to date and to make declarations and take the appropriate actions when required at relevant meetings. Shropshire’s Solicitor is proposing no action.

16.04. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held the 2/11/15
Cllr.P Jones proposed and Cllr. J Handley seconded and the Parish Council agreed the minutes unanimously subject to the following amendments, 15.92, in that Cllr T Wycherley did not review and action the Clerks contract, but handed it to the Chairman for signature, and 15.96, to read Action Reynolds Estate. The Chairman then duly signed the minutes in the presence of Councillors.
16.05. Matters arising from minutes not on the agenda:
1. The Parish Council unanimously agreed that no street lighting be developed within the village. 
2. The meeting between the Clerk and the San Saw Estate had been delayed.

3. The Parish Council agreed that the car parked at Step House at Gooseberry Lane/Church Street should be reported to Shropshire Highways as abandoned as it was partially parked on the public verge.
16.06. Place Plan boundary review:
The sub-committee had met and the Parish Council fully endorsed the following Vision and Values statement set out below.
	The community of Grinshill is spread out over a wide and dispersed area of the Parish. The development boundary has traditionally tightly circled the hamlet surrounding the Parish Church. The Parish Council wish to explore the possibility of reviewing the development boundary, with a view to encouraging limited new development in a controlled manner. 

To align with the development boundary review, we also wish to generate a greater sense of community. To complete both, it is proposed to use the structure provided by the Community Led Plan framework.  This will ensure that we deliver a plan in a sustainable and fair way that has community aspirations and values at its core.

Through transparent engagement and consultation with the community, people will have the opportunity for shaping the type, location, size and pace of any future development as well as having their say about other issues in the place they live.

The timescale for the completion of the Community Led Plan is likely to be two years.




The next step was to meet with Sue Thomas and Adrian Cooper at Shirehall on the 28/1/16 to clarify the process and recent statement that no development boundary existed within Grinshill as the Parish is open countryside. The second aspect of the meeting would then follow from that discussion to determine if indeed a ‘refresh’ of the plan was necessary and if so the potential grant aid available to help that process before the end of the financial year 15/16.

16.07. Clerks Contract/PAYE:
The item has now been resolved and the Clerk received a signed copy of their contract during the meeting.
16.08. Website:

The Parish Council agreed that Cllr. M Roocroft & Cllr. P Jones go on the SALC web training organised for the 8/2/16 at Telford.
16.09. Transparency Code:

The Clerk presented a draft application for grant aid to the Parish Council. The funding could be used for improved internet access at the Village Hall, coupled with IT infrastructure, training and staff support costs. Once a number of items were clarified Cllr. M Roocroft proposed and Cllr. P Jones seconded and members agreed that the application be submitted. 
16.010. Grinshill Village Hall:

Cllr Mrs S Smith and Cllr Mr P Jones reported on activities at the Village Hall particular reference was made to the quiz night and the cheese & wine event. The committee was keen to hear from Parishioners about volunteering for events and how more could be organised, names were also required for a cleaning rota. It was agreed to publicise these opportunities in the local village News Letter.
16.011. Highways:
1. Grove Lane pothole: Action Reynolds Estate.
2. Quarry Road pothole.
3. Junction from the Village with the A49 pothole.
4. Sandy Lane and Pinfold corner to the crossroads drains ‘full’.
5. Signpost to Clive/Hadnell/Shrewsbury at the Sandy Lane crossroads in the hedge.
6. Feedback is required on the signage/speed restrictions on the A49.
7. 30mph repeater sign at Lazy Hill needs restoring.
16.012. Financial Matters:
1. The following items were agreed for payment:

	100533
	Graham Bould (Clerk payments)
	£ 635.45

	100534
	HMRC (Income Tax)
	£ 142.40

	100535
	Graham Bould (Clerks expenses)
	£   14.94

	100536
	Grinshill Village Hall (hire charge)
	£   12.00


2. 2016/17 Precept.
Cllr. M Roocroft moved and Cllr. T Wycherley seconded and it was unanimously agreed to set the 16/17 precept at £2,949.00. The draft budgets with some minor amendments were agreed. That the Clerks hourly rate be increased from £10.04 per hour to come in line with LCP SCP 21 to £10.26 per hour and back dated to the start of their contract. 
16.013. Planning Applications:
1. Application reference 15/04615/FUL: Supported, Broadfield Cottage.
16.14.
Correspondence:  
This is now circulated electronically; no matters were raised by members. However, it was agreed to circulate a list of emails received with the actions taken for each Parish Council meeting as an alternative approach to managing the correspondence. 
16.015.  Parish Matters:

1. The Clerk had received an email from Mr B Jones with reference to three items; the first two are subject to discussions with the San Saw Estate. The third referenced the need for a Village tidy up. This was agreed by members to be referred to the RAF and the Village Hall Committee as a potential community project.
2. A free event on the 18/1/16 at the Preston Brockhurst Club for Parishioners to have a look around.
3. Some problems with debris off the tractors recently travelling through the village after maze cutting, believed to be from the San Saw Estate.

4. Report back at the next meeting after the meeting with Clive Parish Council on proposed events for the Queen’s Birthday. Cllr P Jones.
16.016.  Dates of next meeting:  
The following Mondays at Grinshill Village Hall 7th March and 9th May 2016 (Parish Meeting and AGM), Cllr. P Jones to book the Village Hall on behalf of the Parish Council
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.47pm.
Signed:

Dated: 7th March 2016.

Graham Bould – Clerk to Grinshill Parish Council 
Email: gbouldparish@yahoo.co.uk, 18, Mendip Close, Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 01952-594758, 07792-300702.
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